

Guided Pathways Coordinating Committee Minutes

Date: Tuesday, March 25th, 2025

Zoom -

<https://avc.zoom.us/j/86235473519?pwd=qjPfbOrnl44gTWvtXy3Nw64Fij2LjX.1>

Time: 1:00pm – 2:00pm

Type of Meeting: *Regular*

Note Taker: Michele Schottelkorb

Please Review/Bring:

Committee Members:

Position	Appointed by	Member Name	Contact	Attendance
Ex-officio	Superintendent/President	Jennifer Zellet	jennifer.zellet@avc.edu	
Ex-officio	VP of Academic Affairs	Kathy Bakhit	kathy.bakhit@avc.edu	
Ex-officio	VP of Student Services	Idania Padron	idania.reyes@avc.edu	
Ex-officio	Academic Senate President	Hal Huntsman (Proxy Tamira Palmetto)	hal.huntsman@avc.edu	Present (proxy)
Co-chair	VP of Academic Affairs or Designee	Nate Dillon	nate.dillon@avc.edu	Present
Co-chair	Academic Senate Classroom Faculty Designee	Aharon Groveman	aharon.groveman@avc.edu	
Co-chair	Academic Senate Counselor Faculty Designee	Lusine Koshkaryan	lusine.koshkaryan@avc.edu	Present
Member	Dean of IERP or Designee	Svetlana Deplazes	svetlana.deplazes@avc.edu	Present
Member	CMSA - Student Services	Jill Zimmerman	jill.zimmerman@avc.edu	
Member	CMSA - General	Alberto Mendoza González Larreynaga	alberto.mendozagonza@avc.edu	Present
Member	ASO: Student	Renelyn Wilson	mwilson94@avc.edu	
Member	Academic Affairs	Mayke Darby (Proxy Robyn Serrano)	mayke.darby@avc.edu	
Member	AS: Non-Classroom Faculty	Audrey Moore	audrey.moore@avc.edu	Present
Member	AS: Classroom Faculty	Carla Corona	carla.corona@avc.edu	Present
Member	AS: CTE Faculty	Kent Moser	kent.moser@avc.edu	Present (proxy)
Member	AS: Counseling Faculty	Jessica Eaton	jessica.eaton@avc.edu	
Member	AS: Adjunct Faculty	Amaka Donn	amaka.donn@avc.edu	Present
Member	Classified: Student Services	Michele Lathrop	michele.lathrop@avc.edu	

Guests – Rebecca Farley, Carol Sommers (proxy for Kent Moser), Antonio Ramirez, Lisa O’Leary

Items	Person	Action
I. Approval of Agenda	All	<u>Issues Discussed:</u> Approved <u>Action Taken:</u> <u>Follow Up Items:</u>
II. Approval of Previous Minutes: 03/11/2025	All	<u>Issues Discussed:</u> Approved <u>Action Taken:</u> <u>Follow Up Items:</u>
III. Opening Comments from Co-chairs.	Co-Chairs	<u>Issues Discussed:</u> Things have been going great, met with Steve Middleton- we really are just needing to get together template. Much less work than I initially thought – everything else is on the agenda items. <u>Action Taken:</u> <u>Follow Up Items:</u>

IV. Regional Updates	Antonio Ramirez	<p>Issues Discussed: No reports this week.</p> <p>Action Taken:</p> <p>Follow Up Items:</p>
V. Hiring Interviews for Hourly	Nate	<p>Issues Discussed: Nate- Name suggested from hourly pool. I would appreciate it if there were a couple more people to be on the hiring team with me. Zoom preferred. To go through questions (maybe 10) - Carla – what is timeline? I’d like to help. Nate – as soon as available. Michele to reach out to volunteers for availability. 20-30 minute interview</p> <p>Action Taken:</p> <p>Follow Up Items: Carla volunteers, Audrey volunteers, Lusine volunteers</p>
VI. Program Mapper Implementation	Nate	<p>Issues Discussed: Audrey- on the excel sheet you sent out – could they just look at what is in the catalog? Nate - I think we decided we are going to fill that out. Menu’s we can add later. Tamira – said we only had to do 2 and 3. Nate can send in Template 1, 2, 3- Tamira, we can work on 3, we won’t do 6 or 7, until it is up and running. I need to sync the CalGETC list. We need our most updated and both GEs patterns. Get to Nate by? Lusine and Tamira are working over Spring Break. April 11th? Ok, April 11th!</p> <p>On backend working on paperwork and financial services for grant to get PMM working, and have the funding for hourly, etc.</p> <p>Action Taken:</p> <p>Follow Up Items: Get Template 2 and both GE patterns to Nate by April 11th</p>
VII. Open Discussion	All	<p>Issues Discussed: Audrey – when are we meeting with SSC? Nate- waiting on hiring the hourly. Process will be for the teams to meet, once you meet initially, coming up with own schedules. Audrey- So hourly first, then go from there. Need student reps . Nate will reach out to Renelyn. It is getting late in semester, should we be looking for a rep in Fall? Or can we salvage Spring (we have half a semester left).</p> <p>Carla – What I keep hearing is there are a lot of vacancies in ASO.</p> <p>Alberto - I recommended getting assistance from Ramon Castillejo since he oversees ASO. Rebecca/VP-</p>

		<p>and Leonardo Ayala is the dean who oversees ASO, so feel free to loop him in as well.</p> <p>Rebecca- Achieving the Dream Spring visit will be April 8 and 9. Please encourage your areas to accept the invite when it comes out this week and attend.</p> <p>Nate- it is an all day thing, breakfast and lunch served, please come if you are able to attend.</p> <p>Carol – if you are looking for student reps. Are you looking for new people or from ASO?</p> <p>Nate- we are looking for students recommended by ASO.</p> <p>Carol – if I have students who are interested, who to talk to? Nate- encourage them to talk to Renelyn.</p> <p>Alberto – achieving the dream, shared ideas with guided pathways, continued work we are doing here –</p> <p>Nate – agree, ATD is doing everything GP is doing, offering more support – really is just looking for honest feedback. Example, Amaka spoke up two or so meetings ago, and they listened to her feedback. There will be 2 whole days of this. Commit to when you can and participate!</p> <p>Nate – GP is looking at EVERYTHING for our students (holistic). ATD is looking at everything holistically on campus and identifying things to improve. Open to all kinds of feedback! If you know people who like to give feedback, this is that time.</p> <p>Nate- Lisa is here, so that she is in the loop for PM; as it will probably affect her work. Welcome to come and go as you please.</p> <p>Action Taken:</p> <p>Follow Up Items:</p>
Adjourn		Time: 1:45pm
NEXT MEETING DATE: 04/08/2025		